Dr Loudonsack & Partners                     27th March 2023

Patient Participation Group
Attendees: Via Microsoft Teams
Apologies: Sent to Practice
Standing Agenda
Welcome
Practice Staff Update
Primary Care Network Update
Covid-19 Spring Boosters
OPENING WELCOME 
Sara Heywood (SJH) – Business Director – Welcomed all to the meeting and apologised for the meeting being postponed numerous times due to awaiting confirmation on a number of different matters which will be discussed in this meeting. 
Practice Staff Update
SJH explained Dr Edge is retiring at the end of April taking early retirement to spend time with family. We welcome Dr Chamberlain who is a female joining us at the beginning of April. Dr Chamberlain will be joining the practice for 4 sessions a week (the same as Dr Edge). We will also be welcoming Dr Wailey who is also a female GP for six sessions a week from the end of April.  We are excited to welcome both locals GPs after a year of recruiting to carry on the Longton Health Centre ethos!
In addition, succession planning has taken place with current members of the practice team. Lorraine Jones who many of you may know has completed her training to becoming a Health & Wellbeing Coach, Ellie Fallows who has shown an interest in nursing is currently undergoing training to becoming a healthcare assistant,  and Georgia Fallows who works in the community assisting our advanced nurse practitioner is training in health & wellbeing also. We wish them the best of luck and know with their training and current experience will offer a great service to all patients.
The practice is also working closely with the council now to look at health in-equalities and to combat social isolation. The practice will be working with public-service organisations such as the police and the fire service, and local community set-ups such as food banks and safe places to achieve this. With the help of the charity Sahara from the 1st April 2023 we hope to further achieve this as they highlight patients who may be at risk or are known to not be up to date with the latest cancer screenings available to them
Primary Care Network Update
To make all the above happen and bring services back into the GP surgery we have given notice to our current Network arrangements (Ribble Bank Medical Group). Due to the way the network has been working (keeping the finances within the business), inevitably affected the practice as the funding was not finding its way down to practice level, equalling in the services we were able to provide not meeting our requirements. 
From the 1st April ourselves, Fishergate medical centre and St Fillians will be forming to create Preston & South Ribble Primary Care Network. The funding will not change however it will be funding streams we can use directly within practice. 
The caveat to this is that the ICB have requested for us as a network to take on the Beeches Medical Centre. There are discussions currently taking place to discuss whether they can deliver a service in line with our business model.
Question ask to SJH ‘Does that mean all the work previously put in for covid has fallen apart?’
SJH explained throughout all period of delivering covid vaccinations all the practices within the network worked exceptionally well. Post-covid normal working returned for the PCN and services were looking to be moved to other areas such as to East lancs. Partners and myself did not think this was in the best interest of our patients. So no, it worked well when we really needed it too but now, we are wanting patients to receive care here in practice and in a local vicinity rather than travelling around. 
The current PCN is disbanding neighbouring practices such as New Longton will join a PCN around the Bamber Bridge area and Kingsfold will be a part of Greater Preston (Cottam area).  Our footprint will not change for our patients, the furthest they will travel will be to Broadgate where we have held clinics for Covid vaccines previously.
From the 1st of April 2023 we will see the Saturday morning being reintroduced for pre-bookable appointments only. This will be from 9am to 12noon each Saturday. No reception assistance will be available. We will also continue to offer enhanced hours on a Monday evening 6.30pm to 8pm and weekdays 7.30am to 8am. The appointments are primarily for patients who can only access our services out of normal working hours. If any patients require on the day assistance when we are closed, they can contact NHS 111 as usual who will divert them to another organisation offering out of hour appointments for urgent cases. 
Question: How do we find working with other community health organisations?
We have worked with community projects since covid such as the foodbanks and it seems this has really strengthened communication. It is also an area the government are placing importance on going forward. They are hoping for one standardised frame work that all health and social organisations use, however until the government provide a robust data system that we can all use and integrate communication through we need to carry on providing integrated care as best as we can with the tools we have. 
Question: Do we do social prescribing?
Social prescribing has been a vital appointment offered to all patients who require it since we joined the network. As mentioned earlier we are working with the council who have been given over 200 thousand pounds to work with people who have health inequalities. 

Spring Covid-19 Boosters
The practice has signed up to deliver the spring covid boosters to housebound and care home patients over the next couple of weeks. Local pharmacies are hoping to take up the covid boosters also. Anybody who is eligible for a vaccine from the health centre will be contacted by our Data Quality team. For all patients who are not contacted by ourselves they will need to call 119.
New Patients
The practice does not have a closed list - if we chose to close our list, we would need to make an application to the ICB with very detailed reasons as to why. With more houses going up and people living longer this equals more registrations however we do sadly have people who pass away, and people move so the list is very transient. We do not get a say in when new houses or care homes appear – we are just informed when they have been approved.
The recent new care home is an example of this as it requires a large amount of clinical and non-clinical input due to its high turnover of staff, continuity of systems and services. Due to the home being new no CQC inspection is due to take place. We have a dedicated ANP and care co-ordinator who solely work with the nursing homes that has been taken out of the surgery. This has been highlighted through to ICB and have asked if beeches can offer some clinical input to these homes. 
Patient Participation Group Meeting 
With the changes within the network we are hoping for a large integrated network for the PPG to share ideas and any plans for the network moving forward. We will also carry on our own too that will hopefully remain concrete and not be deferred. 
The PPG will remain virtual at the moment due to lack of room and the need for social distancing to still take place within the practice as Covid is still a risk to the practice due to vulnerable patients and staff needing to be at home if they test positive in line with the government guidelines for NHS employees. 
Praise was given to the practice. SJH explained if any patient is not happy with the service provided to let us know. We do aim for gold standard however we haven’t got the funding to deliver all the time however we do strive to do our very best. 


